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We are finally seeing some obvious
progress with the roof replacement works.
😊Whilst there have been many tons of dirt
being dug and deep holes being made, it
has been hard to see the actual progress
visually. Now the new hall roof is actually
taking shape, and it will be higher than
before to ensure that water runs off to the
stormwater drains, not inside the hall and
the storerooms.
The crane has been the eye-catcher this
past week and the cause of a great deal of
fascination among the children and the
staff. I had an update meeting with the
VSBA, and the builders earlier this week
and we are hoping that we will have the
Hall and the Library Building back in action
for the beginning of Term 4 – Fingers
crossed. 🤞Once that happens the new
building project can commence.

Over the next few weeks, we will be moving the
office up to Module 4. We are gradually setting
up and will be ready for the relocation prior to
the next phase of building works. Access will via
the cyclone wire gate up from the Adventure
Playground next to the kindergarten. By next
term, the front gate access on James Cook Drive,
will no longer be available. All students will be
required to enter the school via one of the 3
back gates behind Modules 2, 3, 4.



ANNE BURGESS

Principal

TRACIE SCHWARZ
Assistant Principal

~ Anne

"It’s so good to have you back where you belong."

Rehearsals have commenced for this year’s musical production, ‘Roblox’. Lochie has
written a fantastic script, bring the ideas of our Year Six students to life.Please let your
child’s teacher know if you can help with costumes and props making. Every little bit
helps.
We welcome back Tracie Schwarz to the Assistant Principal, following her year with
Southern Cross PS. We missed her and are all very excited to have her back with us.
Sarah Eldridge is also back to see our Year 5-6 class through until the end of 2025. She is
with us Tuesday through to Friday each week. Esther Peluso has joined us to be in the 5-
6 class on Mondays.
Last but by no means least we welcome Aleksandra Madic to our Education Support Staff
team. Aleksandra is working with our Prep class.
It’s been a great start to Term 3 2025.

Assistant Principal
News

I’m so excited to be back at James Cook and reconnect with
this wonderful community. While I’ve thoroughly enjoyed
my time at Southern Cross and am grateful for the
experiences and relationships built there, it feels great to
return to familiar faces and a place that feels like home.
The warm welcome, smiling students, and positive energy
around the school have made my first days back a real joy. I’m
looking forward to working alongside everyone once again —
supporting your children, strengthening connections, and
continuing the great work already happening here.
Here’s to a fantastic term ahead!

~ Tracie



Thank you to everyone who generously contributed to our fundraiser in support
of  the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. We are proud to share that we raised a
total of  $221.50. The Foundation’s programs play a vital role in providing books

and literacy resources to remote communities where access is often limited.
Thanks to your donations, we are able to help support and resource these

communities, contributing to the development of  their literacy programs and
helping to create brighter futures through the power of  reading.



We would like to extend our
heartfelt thanks to our

principals for their
unwavering dedication,

leadership, and tireless efforts
in supporting our school

community. Your
commitment to creating a

positive and nurturing
environment does not go

unnoticed, and we are truly
grateful for the guidance,

care, and passion you bring
each day. Thank you for all

that you do.



Upcoming Events

AUGUST
Tues 5th School Leaders Parliament House

Excursion

Wed 13th Whole School Author Visit-
Mark Greenwood

District Athletics for Selected
Students

Tues 5th

Mon 11th -
Fri 15th

ICAS Testing- English

Mon 25th -
Fri 29th

ICAS Testing- Maths

AUGUST 

School CouncilTues 12th

Mon 18th -
Fri 22th

Book Week

Thurs 21st Book Week Dress Up Day



Students of the Week
FA

Nyssa
For doing a wonderful job during

our Phonics Plus lessons and
sounding out your words without

being asked. Well done!

Armaan
For doing a great job during our
Maths lessons and challenging

yourself with addition problems to
solve. Well done!

1B 1/2C

2D 3A 4B

5A 6B

Week 10: 23rd- 27th June 2025

Ameya
For showing dedication and

persistence in her spelling. Ameya
has shown great accuracy in

spelling focus and high frequency
words. Well done!

Hakmatullah 
For increasing his initiative to

complete tasks with more
independence. Well done

Hakmatullah!

Elham
For the focus and determination he

showed while working with near
doubles. He showed growing
confidence in maths has been

wonderful to see.

Setayesh
For her great work sorting and

understanding common and proper
nouns. She showed excellent focus and
made thoughtful contributions during

our lesson.

Luka
For his clear and articulate oral
presentation on volcanos, well

done.

Ashvitha
For her consistent night time

reading, congratulations on 100
nights so far this year.

Sabeeka 
For regularly tackiling her IXL
skills and constantly looking to

improve her learning. Keep it up!

Anyang
For his fantastic leadership skills
when playing European handball

and playing in a safe manner. Well
done!

Elana
For showing enthusiasm to
improve her learning and

persisting through challenges with
determination and effort. 

Rossana
For working well with a partner
and sharing her thinking when

working out her numeracy tasks. 

Rabiullah
For taking on teacher feedback with
respect and using this feedback to

make good choices

Art
Zainab (1B)

For always putting in her very best
effort in the Art room.

Lily (4B)
For showing an understanding of

skills taught in the Art room
through her amazing work.

Yasmeen
For her enthusiastic approach to her

project on Indigenous Australian
peoples - great work!

Mandarin
Dunya (1B)

For always showing great manners
in the Mandarin sessions.

Dunja (3A)
For demonstrating excellent

passion and effort on Mandarin
tasks.

Akuach
For her wonderful efforts in

challenging herself and achieving
new learning goals.

Haktan
For demonstrating positive attitude
towards exploring new concepts
and enthusiastically participating

in all lessons and group
discussions. 



Students of the Week
FA

Donia
For always being focused during our

Phonics Plus lessions. You have shown
so much progress in your letter sound
knowledge. Keep up the great work! 

Yusuf
For your enthusiasm and confidence in

Maths. Your ability to use your
counting skills to solve problems has
shown great progress. Keep counting

and calculating, you're a Maths
superstar!

1B 1/2C

2D 3A 4B

5A 6B Art

Week 11: 30th June- 4th  July 2025

Thomas 
For his excellent active listening

during class. Thomas is consistently
showing wonderful listening skills
and is always ready to learn. Well

done Thomas!Alejo 
For his persistence in encoding
and accurately spelling words.

Alejo has shown wonderful
dedication during literacy tasks.

Well done!

Brody
For the excellent progress he’s

made in his reading this term. He’s
been working hard, and I’m so
proud of how far he’s come.

Georgie
For working so well in a team and
showing great sportsmanship. She

encourages others and always
plays with kindness and fairness.

Mehreen
For her thoughtful contributions to

class discussions and showing
persistence to improve her numeracy

tasks. 

Abeera
For being a supportive and caring
friend to her classmates and for

applying the skimming and scanning
strategy to improve her reading

comprehension. Keep it up!

Liana 
For her resilience and growth

mind set during our Maths lessons,
keep it up!

Eric
For his consistent focus and

concentration during our weekly
ICT sessions well done!

Quorra 
For earning her pen license this
week and consistently writing

neatly across all areas. Well done!

Ana
For her convincing persuasive
writing piece on why people

should travel to Serbia. Well done!

Kodie
For elevating his presentation to a
new level by confidently sharing

his cultural traditions and proudly
displaying his cultural artefacts.

Well done Kodie!
Dylan

For consistently challenging
himself to improve his

mathematical skills across all
areas. Well done Dylan!

Mohaddisa
For showing incredible responsibility
and progress and in all areas of her
learning in Term 2. What a fantastic

effort!

Mehreen (2D)
For being helpful and always

putting in her best effort during
Art sessions 

Jack (4D)
For showing great imagination

and creativity in his Art work. Well
done Jack.

Aarona
For working diligently and showing
enormous respect to teachers and

students throughout Term 2. Keep up
the great work!

Mandarin
Hakmatullah (1B)

For showing excellent engagement
in Mandarin learning.

Delaney (3A)
For demonstrating excellent

manners and effort in Mandarin
learning.



A newsletter is a great way to keep
the students, faculty, parents, and
guardians abreast of what's
happening in your school. It's an
effective way of disseminating
information and touching base
with all the parties mentioned. 

LITERACY WEEK
Written by Mrs. Donna Stroupe

Module 2
Prep, Year 1 & Year 2

WHAT WE ARE
WORKING ON

Prep’s celebrated 100 Days of School with a variety of fun and engaging activities related to the number 100.
Prep’s had fun dressing up as 100 year olds and participating in a parade to celebrate!
Prep’s have settled in well to Term 3 and are continuing to make progress in literacy by applying their letter
sound knowledge to write new words. Prep’s are continuing to explore addition and apply their counting
skills to solve problems. 
The Grade 1’s and 2’s jumped straight back into their learning for Term 3! We are consolidating some
numeracy skills we learnt in Term 2 as well as learning new skills such as skip counting using money!
We helped the Prep’s celebrate their 100 days of school by making collections of 100 and using the writing
prompt of ‘If I had $100…’ the students definitely came up with some interesting answers! 
We have also all begun our dance lessons for the end of term school musical! The students have loved
learning their dance and practicing the music!
We are so proud of how the students have transitioned back into Term 3. 



Module 2
Prep, Year 1 & Year 2

FUTURE LEARNING
Grade 1’s and 2’s will be looking at several modelled
texts and showing their writing progress through our
big write lessons. 
Grade 1’s and 2’s will also be investigating several
maths concepts and strategies such as building to
ten and beyond. 
The Prep’s will continue to investigate families and
what makes up a family. They will also continue
working on counting collections up to 20 and
exploring patterns. 

UPCOMING
EVENTS/NEWS

Book Week is in week 5 of term. We will be having a
Book Week dress up day on Thursday the 21st of
August.



Module 3
Year 3 & 4

WHAT WE ARE
WORKING ON

FUTURE LEARNING

This term began by celebrating NAIDOC
Week, we have been exploring
Indigenous culture, stories and people.
Our students have begun rehearsing
parts,songs and dances for our
upcoming musical – it’s already
sounding fantastic!
In Literacy, we’re diving deeper into
narratives focusing on this year’s CBCA
Book Week short list, while continuing
to work on our spelling and vocabulary.
In Numeracy, we are continuing to
strengthen our understanding of
number patterns, fractions, decimals,
and Australian money.
The grade 4’s have written fantastic
recounts on their recent school
holidays.

Soon, our focus will shift to
multiplicative thinking, including
calculating groups of, repeated
addition, arrays, and multiplication
equations.

UPCOMING
EVENTS/NEWS

District Athletics
Whole school author visit
Book Week- including dress up day



LITERACY WEEK
Written by Mrs. Donna Stroupe

Module 4
Year 5 & 6

WHAT WE ARE
WORKING ON

FUTURE LEARNING

NAIDOC week and Indigenous peoples
History of migration in Australia
Clauses in simple, compound and complex
sentences
Integers and their practical applications
Arrays to represent multiplication problems
Multiplication strategies-Rounding and split
strategies
Measurement of Angles
Complementary and Supplementary Angles
Character Strengths and everyday challenges
Musical Practise

Types of clauses
Multiplication strategies
Addition and Subtraction with integers
Measurement of Mass

UPCOMING
EVENTS/NEWS

Endeavour Hills District Athletics to be held at
Casey Fields on Tuesday, August 5th, 2025-
Proposed participants have been informed.
School Leaders Parliament visit
Whole school Author visit
Book week



Art
WHAT WE ARE
WORKING ON
The Art Room has been buzzing with fun and excitement as
students have been creating Winter images of snowmen and
Winter Landscapes.

Students have combined their skills creating shapes, lines and
spaces to give the illusion of form. To enhance their work, different
types of media has been used, such as painting, printing and the use
of scrap paper and material o further add to their self expression in
the compositions.

This Term, students will be working with Playdoh, Plasticine and
Clay to create some amazing pieces of Art. Keep an eye out for an
update later in the Term.





Community News



Community News


